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 c/o CVRPC
29 Main Street



Montpelier, VT 
05602
       (802) 229-0389
       cvrpc@cvregion.com

Wrightsville Beach Recreation District Minutes 

June 25, 2014

Representatives:

Montpelier and CVRPC Staff - Daniel Currier (Present)

Montpelier - Jessica Chaves (Absent) 

Middlesex - Jane Dudley (Present)

Worcester - Carl Witke (Present)
East Montpelier – Bill Merrylees (Present)

Other: Collin O’Neil – Manager (Present)
Meeting called to order at 5:00 pm.

Review Budget

The Board reviewed the budget to date.  Collin noted that he expected the user fees to be around $10,000 by the end of June.  Which is great for this early in the season.  The board talked about the per capita charge and how it is currently at its maximum of $.50 per person.  Dan volunteered to do some research into the steps necessary to request an increase from the member communities to $1.  

Discussion on Recently Drown Swimmer
The Board talked about the recent death of a swimmer up at Putnamville Falls.  Dan passed out a copy of the Letter to the Editor that the Times Argus published.  Collin talked about what he and his staff do to let people know that the falls are on private property and they should not be access them with boats from the Beach.  The Board suggested working with the VLCT, who helped us out with our boat use waver, to add some additional language to that waver talking specifically about not accessing the falls using our boats.             
Managers Update
Collin updated the Board on the recent volunteer groups that have been out helping with trail building, grounds clean up, and general maintenance of the facility.  Collin also update the board on his hopes on getting bike lanes added to VT Route 12 from Montpelier as well as a GMTA bus to come out to the beach.  

Other Business
The Board authorized Collin to purchase a walking to help assist people that cannot walk from the handicap parking to the beach.  The walker will be stationed near the handicap parking for people that may need it. 

Dan proposed setting up a yearly meeting schedule.  It was suggested to have a regular meeting scheduled for the months of April, June, September, October, and December.  Dan will figure out the week and day and let everyone know by email.  
Meeting closed at 6:30 pm    
